SPECIAL MEETING September 13, 1976

GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY
DISTRICT

Meeting was called to order by K. E. McDougald, Chairman with the following in attendance: Directors; D. L. Taylor, Bob Norman, Curt Young also in attendance were E. L. Schumaker, Secretary and Betty Bowen assistant secretary and Dutch Zimmerman, President Grape Growers Association Grand County.

Minutes of meetings held August 2nd and 20th 1976 were read and approved as read.

McDougald requested summary of progress on grape project. Zimmerman stated he had not had too much cooperation from the owners nor fro Seth Schick .

After discussion it was agreed that the Conservancy District should try and assist grape growers association in securing information as to the selling market if crop was produced. Also to inquire as to other interested parties who are considering large acres of land for planting of grapes.

Discussion was held as to the cost of drilling wells in Section 1 T26S R21E on the applications applied and received by the Grand County Water Conservancy District from the Division of Water Rights State of Utah. Zimmerman stated come drilling tests could be done for an approximate cost of \$7.00 per ft. Committee requested Bob Norman inspect sights for wells to be drilled. Committee to contact Zimmerman at a later date.

Secretary Schumaker informed the district that Larry Anderson and personnell from the Division of Water Resources would be down Thursday to do an on-sight inspection of changed location for resovoir and Sheeley tunnell area.

with no further business meeting adjourned.

K.E. McDougald, President

ATTEST:

E. L. Schumaker, Secretary

Attendance

Minutes approval

Grape growers association

assist Grape project

Drilling wells
Sec. 1
T.25S R21E

Larry Anderson - Div. Water - Res. in Moab 9/16/76

adjournment